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Assembly Awards Week 5 Assembly Awards Week 6 

Lilly Kumela received 

a participation award 

from Tea Tree Gully 

district SAPSASA for 

taking part in the 

Swimming 

Championships.  

Well done Lilly. 

 

 The year 1 students           

went on an excursion  

to Uleybury school to 

experience what 

school was like in the 

past. 

Students were entertained by the Camp Quality Puppets at the request of Zaliea and her dad Scott. The puppets help educate 
the school community about cancer in an age appropriate and child friendly way and to dispel myths and misconceptions that 

are commonly associated with cancer. 
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Dear all,  
 

Every two years the school gathers data about different 
aspects of school life. All year 5 and 6 students, all 
families and staff are invited to participate in this survey 
titled óQuality Schoolsô. The survey, which is run in all 
Lutheran schools across Australia is facilitated by a 
third party. The data, gathered from the different 
stakeholders in the school, is analysed by the staff and 
School Council with strengths being celebrated and 
areas for growth becoming part of the school’s 
improvement plan. We also have the capacity to 
compare the 2018 data with that gathered in 2016; it is 
a rich way to gather data on the school. All families 
should have received an email from Dr Jean Thompson 
from RADII inviting you to anonymously participate in 
this year’s survey. If you have any problems with this (or 
did not receive it) please contact Tanya in the office. 
The students will complete their survey at school. The 
survey for parents closes on 24th June and there is only 
one survey per household. 
 

You are thanked in anticipation for your involvement in 
this. An executive summary will be provided to the 
school community next term. 
 

Blessings,  
Shane 
 
Uniform: The changeover from summer to winter 
uniform was to be completed by the 1st June. All 
students should now be wearing the correct winter 
uniform.  
 

Child Care benefit: There has been quite a lot of 
media advertising on the changes to the child care 
rebate - these changes will affect families who access 
GGOSH at any time during the year. It is essential that 
you update your details in these next few weeks so that 
you receive the rebate. If you are unsure about this or 
are having trouble please contact Vicki or Tanya as a 
matter of urgency.  
 

Kaufland : Recently, you may have received 
information regarding the proposed sale of the 
Richardson Reserve land to Kaufland, to enable the 
Modbury Vista Soccer Club to relocate to a new 

premise on Golden Grove Road. Golden Grove 
Lutheran School and Wynn Vale School have held 
preliminary conversations about this potential sale, as 
we are both in the same position. Should this sale go 
ahead, we will work together to find out what it means 
for us, as we both share the adjoining boundary to 
Richardson Reserve. Together, as information becomes 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jesus tells us in John, Chapter 15, that we are his 

friends.  When we show love to others, we fulfil 

his commandments. We have the ability to love 

because Christ first loved us.  Loving can be hard 

sometimes because our differences can lead to a 

lack of understanding of another point of view or 

way of doing things.  Loving isn’t always about 

ourselves. To love truly is to be accepting of 

another’s point of view, way of doing or way of 

living. Understanding enhances acceptance of 

difference.  When we don’t understand or accept, 

we need to display or receive forgiveness. This 

can bring about reconciliation that helps restore 

friendship. 

During National Reconciliation Week, our school 

recognised Aboriginal and Torres Strait people 

through the display of ribbons in the colours of the 

Aboriginal flag.  ‘Don’t make history a mystery’ 

was the theme for NRW. Within our classes, we 

teach an understanding of Aboriginal and Torres 

Strait history.  Were you exposed to this history in 

your schooling? I certainly was not. I believe that 

learning about this history allows us to understand 

and accept the viewpoint of our fellow Australians. 

I believe that celebrating others’ cultures is 
important and is a way to show love to others.  

Embracing others similarities and differences is 

what Jesus wanted us to do. It is what He did. Let 

us love one another as Christ first loved us.  

 

Jayne Zadow             
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On Thursday 31st May the year 4 cluster travelled to 
the Art Gallery on North Terrace to participate in a 
studio workshop related to street art where they 
experienced some new techniques in producing a 
painting, and began to develop their very own 
“world”.  Afterwards, students were led by Mrs. 
Magarey through the exhibition entitled “divided 
worlds” where they experienced a variety of art forms. 
Thanks Mrs. Magarey for leading through this. We 
learnt a lot and now understand a lot more about 
appreciation and understanding the message behind 
artworks.                     Jacquie Paech, yr 4 teacher 
 
Year 5/6Z - Visit to Homestead Child Care Centre 
Mrs Zadow’s class went to the Homestead Child Care 
Centre and read picture books to the pre-schoolers. I 
partnered with Tahlia who is 4. She was a wonderful 
and joyful child. She believed that her reverse-all shirt 
was magic! I read her the book ‘Rainbow Fish Hide 
and Seek’ and we also read ‘Sunday Chutney’. She 
had strong creativity when we made an Aboriginal 
puzzle. When I first met her she was very quiet but 
then after a while, she became stronger with her 
language. I made a friend and I most definitely think 
we should visit the Centre again.          Charlize Liddle 

                                          
Charlize Liddle 
Charlize Liddle 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

  

 

 

        

 
        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

available to our schools, we will collectively work 
through any potential opportunities or concerns this 
may have for our respective school communities. In 
the meantime, I encourage any families interested to 
view the Tea Tree Gully ‘Have your say’ website: 
https://haveyoursay.cttg.sa.gov.au/richardson  
 
Term 3 students: Next week we will welcome 5 new 
Foundation students to the school for transition visits 
as they ready themselves for school life in third term. 
There will be three transition visits over the coming 
weeks before school starts for them in third term.  
 

Homestead kindy visit: One of our new partnerships 
is with the Homestead Child Care Centre. Last term 
the kindy students spent a morning with us and last 
week we reciprocated that visit with Mrs Zadow’s 
class spending time with the children, reading and 
interacting with them. Read their report in this 
newsletter. It is a great way to interact and build 
relationships within the broader community.  
 
Year 4 Excursion to the Art Gallery  
 

 
 

 

 

 

https://haveyoursay.cttg.sa.gov.au/richardson
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Need to buy new tyres or any form of tyre care? 

Speak to the crew at ‘Cluse Brothers Tyrepower.’ 

Michael and his team are ‘Corporate Sponsors’ of our 

school and in supporting them you are supporting our 

school as well.  

Tell them you are from GGLPS! 

 

Unit 1 Commercial Estate/Main North Rd 

Parafield SA - (08) 8182 3688 

 

Church this Sunday is in the Worship Centre 
at Golden Grove Lutheran Church 
 
9.30am with Pastor Dennis sharing the message.  
 
Children please join us for Kids at Heart children’s 
ministry time. This Sunday’s Bible Song topic is  
óJesus mother and brother and all of usôô  
based on Mark 3: 31-35               

            
 
Followed by tea/coffee and fellowship. 
 
6.30pm Salt Factory service. You are welcome to 
come for a light meal at 5.45pm (gold coin 
donation) 
 
It would be great to have your company. 

NEW 2018/19 ENTERTAINMENT BOOK IS HERE! 
GGLC is raising funds again this year through 
Entertainment Book sales with money raised supporting 
our partnership and mission with Asaroka schools in 
Papua New Guinea helping communities through 
education. 
 
You can now purchase the book as a hard copy or the 
digital copy as an app on your phone. Books cost $70. 
You can pick up books from the front office. A sample 
book is available for your perusal. 

 
RIVERLAND APRICOTS 
This year we again have dried apricots for sale.  
500g bag for $13. 
A fundraiser by Barmera Lutheran Church for 
Compassionate Ministries. 
Purchases can be made at the front office. 
 
 
mainly music/Playgroup is held each            
Friday at Golden Grove Lutheran Church after  
Chapel at 9.30am until 11am. 
 Please come and join us. Any questions please 
contact Natasha Jaeschke 8282 6050                 

      
 


